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President’s Lily pad
Well another quarter has come and passed and I wonder where the time has gone. I have managed
to keep up with my watering and lily beetle patrol, but my time in the garden is plucking the
occasional weed while watering and two afternoons of intensive container planting. I hope I can get
back to some normality now that most of the NALS planning is over. Now all that remains is to get
the photos uploaded on to our internet media and format it for presentations. My fall is going to be
busy planting all the lilies I popped into containers this spring- as I had no room in my beds. Maybe I
will just store them until next spring.
FYI Note with the fall weather turning cold containers are better left with dry dirt so the lily bulbs do
not rot. Bulbs should be dug up or containers placed in cool storage before the fall rains.
Good growing Laurie

Newsletter Editor Any spelling and grammatical errors are all my own. If you see a data omission please inform

news@arls-lilies.org with correction.

MEMBER BENEFITS
Members receive discounts at the following businesses:
* ALL SEASONS GARDEN CENTRE. 10027-81 Ave. Edmonton 10% discount. Membership card must be presented and
discount may not apply to all products.
* APACHE SEEDS LTD. 10136 149 ST., EDMONTON 10% discount. Membership card must be presented and discount
may not apply to all products.
* CANNOR NURSERIES LTD. TWP RD 514 WOODBEND RD, SPRUCE GROVE (west of Devonian Gardens)
10% discount. Membership card must be presented and discount may not apply to all products.
* ELLERSLIE GIFT & GARDEN 10330 Ellerslie Rd SW, Edmonton Membership card must be presented prior to purchase
and discount may not apply to all products.
* VALLEY K LILY RANCH aka plantlilies.com 15% discount on all bulb orders, excluding shipping. Be sure to state you
are an ARLS member and wish to receive the discount, membership is verified with ARLS due to difficulty in showing
member card via the internet, phone, etc. Follow Valley K on Facebook

ARLS Affiliates
Alberta Horticultural Association
icangarden.com/clubs/aha
Calgary Horticultural Society calhort.org

Edmonton Horticultural Society edmontonhort.com
North American Lily Society lilies.org
RHS Lily Group www.rhslilygroup.org/

mailto:news@arls-lilies.org
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Lily Sources
Valley K Lily Ranch Lynnette Westfall; asiatics, OTs, some martagons & species
RR1 Edberg TOB 1J0 http://www.plantlilies.com great resource and lily gallery. mail order only
1-780 877 2547 bulbs@plantlilies.com

Parkland Perennials Bob Yaremko ; martagons & species and peonies
Box 560 Bruderheim T0B 0S0 http://www.parkland-perennials.com
780 796 2382 parklandperennials@gmail.com

Parkland Lilies Fred Fellner seedlings
RR1 Vermillion 1-780-853-2355

Rundlewood Gardens Specialty Nursery; martagons 1643 Altadore Ave SW.Calgary (corner of 16th Street and 46th
Ave SW) http://www.rundlewoodgardens.ab.ca/ info@rundlewoodgardens.ab.ca location shopping only- no mail
order shipping. Stop by when in Calgary- check website for hours.
Thank you for opening your gardens to our NALS2015 delegates

Lily Nook Nigel & Joyce Strohman; all things lily
Box 846 Neepawa Man. R0J 1H0 http://www.lilynook.mb.ca
1 204 476 3225 info@lilynook.mb.ca

Skinner Nursery Hugh Skinner; martagons, species ,asiatics
Box 220 Roblin Man. R0L 1P0
1-204- 564-2236. ski_hugh@mts.net

SW-Gardens Sandra-Pat Willis; lilies from various divisions
22507 Kenesserie RD Thamesville ONT. N0P 2K0 http://www.s-wgardens.com/
1-519-692-5580 swgardens@yahoo.ca

LilyCrest Gardens Brian Bergman ; Bergman seedlings, [OTs, asiatics, orientals & trumpets from active hybridizing]
51 Woodcrest Dr. Toronto ONT. M9A 4J3 Facebook LilyCrest Gardens
https://www.facebook.com/media/set/?set=a.10150220115853204...
1-416-614-6394 bfberg@rogers.com

ARLS DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT
Laurie Hepper (to 2017)
Edmonton
Phone 780.455.0434
pres@arls-lilies.org

VICE PRESIDENT
Vacant

PAST PRESIDENT
Vacant

SECRETARY
Lorne Kaban (to 2017)
Bonnyville
Phone 780.812.3533
sec@arls-lilies.org

TREASURER & MEMBERSHIP
Britta Johnson (to 2017)
Edmonton
Phone 780. 433.7869
treasurer@arls-lilies.org
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DIRECTORS
Cecilia Bertram (to 2016)
Edmonton Phone 780.469.1085
bertramc@telus.net

Mike Danchak (to 2016)
Edmonton
Phone 780.462.0615
mikedanchak@yahoo.ca

Ieuan Evans (to 2016)
Spruce Grove
Phone 780.987.4398
ieuan@tbwifi.ca

Dianne Skimming (to 2016)
Calgary
Phone 403.274.4747
dskimm@shaw.ca

Suzanne Stack (to 2017)
Gibbons
Phone 780.710.0775
sueingabs@gmail.com

Bill Mackay (to 2017)
Innisfail
Phone 403.227.3563
vice@arls-lilies.org

Ada Socholotuik (to 2017)
Gibbons
phone 780-
asocholotuik@gmail.com

Vacant Director (to 2017)

LIBRARIAN
Terry Willoughby (Board Appointed-to 2016)
Spruce Grove
Phone 780.968.1818
library@arls-lilies.org

WEB EDITOR
Shauna Willoughby (Board Appointed-to 2016)
Spruce Grove
Phone 780.968.1818
webeditor@arls-lilies.org

Newsletter editor
vacant- Laurie is coping with this until new editor comes
forward.
news@arls-lilies.org

ARLS COMMITTEES
Bulb Sale Chair- Vacant
Advertising & Public Relations- Vacant
Publishing Committee Chair Shauna Willoughby
Venue Coordinator- Laurie Hepper
Membership Chair- Britta Johnson
Web Committee Chair- VACANT ; Laurie & Shauna members
OLDS College Committee Chair- Bill MacKay
Devonian Gardens Committee Chair- Arnold Semeniuk
AGLC-GAIN Funding Chair- Laurie Hepper
Casino Chair -Ieuan Evans
NALS Liaison -Shauna Willoughby

Style & Stigma by Wilma
Does anyone know where Wilma is?
I sorely miss the articles she submitted.
I loved all the garden and lily references.
Wilma, Drop us a postcard of your adventures.

Speakers
If you have any suggestions on what/who you would like to have for future workshop/ speaker/
presentations please contact Terry, Bill or Laurie, your speaker committee, with your suggestions so we
may pursue them. Your suggestions allow us to know what our members want to know or learn.

Our speaker for the 2015 AGM was Sherrie Benson from the Devonian Botanic Gardens.

mailto:bertramc@telus.net
mailto:mikedanchak@yahoo.ca
mailto:ieuan@tbwifi.ca
mailto:dskimm@shaw.ca
mailto:sueingabs@gmail.com
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She came to update the membership on how the Botanic Gardens have evolved and how we can aid her
in the curating of the lily beds. The lilies all came from somewhere and she wants to record the history
of all the lilies, who grew them who donated them and when. If there are any stories behind the lilies as
to how they were obtained in the first place or how they were named. All the information you will never
get from the registry. So if you have the good luck to know this information drop the DBG a line, and
lucky us, do not inundate them with information; they would prefer it if you could trickle the
information in a bit at a time. This is great for time commitments as 15 minutes of your time every now
and then could be very beneficial to the DBG and their data collection. The Asiatic list of DBG lilies is
ready for download with the newsletter. If you would like a copy emailed to you contact pres@arls-
lilies.org. There is a section set aside for ARLS to fill in. Next quarter I will have the martagon list
available.

Name tags
For those members who ordered name tags, our supplier has been ill and is on the mend, however his
recovery is slow so be patient our tags are giving him a goal to strive towards.

Newsletter deadline
Nov 15 for Dec 1 Bulblet Get your information in to news@arls-lilies.org Please put newsletter submittal in
email “subject” so I can find it when I need it.

Beetle Musings
lilybeetle@arls-lilies.org Report your invasion.

The lily beetle reporting is active this year. The hot dry weather has allowed wide
spread dispersal and I am getting reports of sightings from last year too.
The lily show in Calgary collected many more sighting reports.
39 reports in southern Alberta and 1 in Northern Alberta and 1 in Saskatoon
16 of those reports are new sightings from 2015.
So far best reported control is rose dust. Beetles breathe thru tiny openings on
their middle and hind part of their bodies, the openings connect to tubes inside
that act like our lungs. Rose Dust blocks the openings preventing air to go in or

out, thus killing the beetle.
(photo L. Hepper)

OUTSIDE THE BOX DESIGN WORKSHOP
Floral design is becoming more and more creative and the ARLS Design Section at the Annual Shows would like
our exhibits to show this “outside the box” creativity.
ARLS will be sponsoring an educational presentation by a professional floral designer on ultra modern design
followed by a hands on workshop on a Saturday in February or March 2016. Participants will be charged a
nominal fee for materials provided. Participants will have a chance to complete 3 designs to take home.
If you are interested please contact Cecilia Bertram at bertramc@telus.net or call 780-469-1085 before
September 18th. More information will be available at the SAGM on October 17th at the Woodvale Community
Hall.

Devonian Botanic Garden news

mailto:pres@arls-lilies.org
mailto:pres@arls-lilies.org
mailto:news@arls-lilies.org
mailto:lilybeetle@arls-lilies.org
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If you visit and have a concern about the lily beds call Arnold Semeniuk, DBG liaison. 780-987-4763
The ARLS sponsored asiatic lily beds are to be refurbished in August this year. Sherrie Benson at the DBG
is coordinating the project.
The DBG Asiatic lilies record is ready for download with the newsletter. This list was supplied to ARLS at
the AGM for members to fill in the historical data of the DBG lilies. If you would like a copy emailed to
you contact pres@arls-lilies.org Sherrie is finalizing the catalogue of lily data to have an accurate
botanical accession record.
Events at the garden: check out the website for all events. www.Devonian.ualberta.ca
Twitter @DevonianGarden; Facebook DevonianBotanicGarden

Classifieds by members
Order Lilies-----Olds College Centennial lilies hybridized in Alberta by ARLS members.
For ordering information go to: http://www.oldscollege.ca/onlinestore/#flowers
or to purchase, contact: Karen Viney 403-556-468

OLDS COLLEGE is looking for 2 cultivars they lost.
Cool Breeze- Tarlton asiatic; Spacious Living- Fellner asiatic; If you have 1-3
bulbs of either could you donate them to the Alberta collection at the Olds
College Botanical gardens.
picture Cool Breeze by Kelley Toews 2008

New gardening channel- good for those -30 days
I’d like to introduce your members to HortusTV--a new service I’ve just launched in
Canada. HortusTV truly is Television for Gardeners.

Like many gardeners I was frustrated by the complete lack of gardening
series on broadcast or cable television, so I came up with the idea for HortusTV. It is
a video streaming service—similar to Netflix—which allows viewers to stream garden videos. Which as anyone who lives in
Canada will appreciate on a cold winter’s night when the garden is lying under a blanket of snow and it’s months until spring!

HortusTV is subscription-based and free of advertising. Currently the library has over 300 episodes of garden shows
from around the world; some are vintage series you’ll know and love and others have never before been seen in Canada. The
HortusTV library will be adding more content all the time to keep up with subscribers’ appetites and interests.

There is a 7 day free trial, with absolutely no obligation. After that, if the service appeals to you, you are able to
subscribe for 6.99/ month.

I would very much appreciate your sharing this new service with members of your organization, and if possible bring
it up at an upcoming meeting or place a mention in the next newsletter. I’m also interested in any feedback you’d be willing to
share, as well as ideas for series you’d like to have added to our library.

Thank you for your time and I hope you will try out HortusTV.
Liza Drozdov
President, HortusTV
43 Burnet Street, Oakville, ON L6K 1B6
905 617 1802

Editors note- while we do not take advertisements if it is of specific interest for members it will be published with no intent to
solicit

mailto:pres@arls-lilies.org
http://www.devonian.ualberta.ca/
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Bulb Sales for fall-
Packaging party and volunteer pre-sale call Britta to volunteer. date is probably Sept
22

Sept 24 St Andrews Farmers Market 10 am – 5 pm : sales leader Britta
12720-111 Ave in the atrium parking on west side of building

Sept 26 Greenland Garden Centre 9 am – 5 pm : sales leader Laurie
23108 Hwy 16 Sherwood Park
Listen to 630 CHED Sunday mornings for Greenland’s Garden Show.

Sept 27 Muttart [city free admission day] 10 am – 5 pm: sale leader Laurie
9626-96A St

Sept 28 EHS meeting 6:30 – 8:30 pm: sales leader Britta
Central Lions Centre 11113-113 St ADMISSION FEE FOR NON-EHS MEMBERS

VOLUNTEERS VERY WELCOME CALL Britta 780.433.7869 or Laurie 780.455.0434 to volunteer

FUTURE scaling workshop for left over lilies being organized

Members receive a 10% discount on purchases.
The opportunity to volunteer helping with sales and preparation, entitles you to reserve bulbs in advance
of the sales!
Other sales may be organized check our media for updates

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING DATES:
ARLS SEMI-ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING FALL 2015
October 17, 2015 Woodvale Hall on the Millwoods Golf Course, Edmonton (nearest bus on 50

th
Street)

Meeting 10:00 am, Awards 11:00 am , Lunch, NALS 2015 highlights in pictures
non-members - $5.00 to attend seminars, members - no charge
NOTICE OF SPECIAL RESOLUTION TO VOTE ON A CHANGE TO THE BYLAWS REGARDING MEETINGS

ARLS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING SPRING 2016
April 16, 2016 Woodvale Hall on the Millwoods Golf Course, Edmonton (nearest bus on 50

th
Street)

AGM Elections 10- 11 am followed by seminars & lunch & workshops
non-members - $5.00 to attend seminars, members - no charge

LILY SHOWS 2016
ARLS 21TH ANNUAL MARTAGON SHOW July 9 & 10 2015 (date subject to change)
Devonian Botanic Gardens Hwy 60 Spruce Grove

NALS 69TH International Lily Show Chicago July 6- 10 2016

ARLS 31st ANNUAL LILY SHOW July 23 & 24 Greenland Garden Center Hwy 16 Sherwood Park
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Board meetings 2015
Nov 22 Conference call 1- 3 pm

Nominations for the NALS Regional Medal are being solicited please submit to
Shauna Willoughby.

LILY VIGNETTE
Members do you have a lily that you would like to spotlight. I would like to publish info not found in the registry.

My Enigma By Fred Tarlton excerpted from Vol 15 No 4 winter 2000
This fall a number of people have had a lily from me, which was labelled "Enigma". It is a worthwhile lily plant but
don't try to find it in the lily register; it isn't there. I call it "Enigma" because that is what it is. I haven't a clue as to its
ancestry. Here is the full story:
Four or five years ago (1995), I bought a bulb of "Star Gazer" at one of our meetings. When I potted it up, a
seedling came up in the pot. It had epigeal germination, so obviously it was not an oriental. I dug it out and grew it
separately under light. It made one large leaf that was almost round and nearly three inches across. When it was
planted outside in the spring it first sat there without any appreciable growth. The next spring it came up quickly,
grew to about three inches high, and stayed that way until we had a hailstorm followed by some four inches of rain.
Then it just shot up. Two years ago, I tried to separate a double bulb and had one half of it break into a number of
scales. I used the scales to produce a number of small bulbs. These small bulbs are what some of you received after I
ran out of full sized bulbs.
The lily is of the reflexed Aurelian type. It grows almost five feet high, has secondary buds and is quite late in
blooming. So far it has proven to be hardy.

Editors note Lil Mclean is looking to register this lily. If you have some pertinent information about it please
contact her.

Fred Tarlton August 2012 with Enigma Enigma grown by Fred Tarlton

Photos by Laurie Hepper



www.arls-lilies.org FACEBOOK Albertaregionallilysociety TWITTER @ ALBERTA_lilies
THE ALBERTA REGIONAL LILY SOCIETY NEWSLETTER

THE BULBLET
VOLUME 30, NUMBER 2 SUMMER 2015

The Alberta Regional Lily Society PAGE 8 OF 14

PO Box 68138 Bonnie Doon Edmonton, AB T6C 4G0 SEPT 2015 Copyright © 2015 Alberta Regional Lily Society All rights reserved.

2015 Annual Martagon Lily Show Report
by Lorne Kaban Show Chair
This year marked the 20th Annual Martagon Lily Show for the Alberta Regional

Lily Society. After all this time the Show remains an exciting venue for
martagon growers to bring their stems and engage in a little friendly

competition to see who can grow the ideal specimen! This year the spring thaw came early as the snow started to
melt in April and by mid-May it was all gone. The conditions seemed to be ideal for a bumper crop of Martagons
but with the first week of June came temperatures in the -10 C range. For those in urban centers the impact was

less severe than those in rural areas but none the less the result was the same, the loss of many of the flower
buds that had already started to form. That left about a month till the July 04th Martagon Show, to see what had

survived and would thrive for the Show Display. That did not mark the end of the adversity that lily growers
would face as the rest of June was hot and extremely dry which spurred those Martagons that had survived the

late frost to bloom early. After 20 years were we going to have a Show?

Of course we would, Martagon lilies are very resilient and those of us that grow them are persistent and
committed to positive outcomes. When all the staging was done, there were fewer stems than usual but the 111
stems that made up the Show were excellent. Terry Willoughby and Leo Krupka expertly classified the stems in
classes and subclasses in preparation for the judging. Then the judges, Shauna Willoughby and Laurie Hepper,
thoughtfully scrutinized each stem with a focus on recognizing the efforts and success of each individual exhibitor.
With the support of Dianne Skimming, head clerk, 102 ribbons were awards; 35 firsts, 33 seconds, 24 thirds and
10 honourable mentions.

There were a total of 10 exhibitors showing Martagons in this year’s Show, two of whom were rookies. The Best
Lily in Show was awarded for an impressive stem of Brunswiek that was shown by Britta Johnson. She was very
pleased with her success as this is only her second year entering stems in the Martagon Show, truly an inspiration
to all of those thinking about getting involved in showing lilies. Class VIII was again filled with many impressive
newly hybridized Martagon lilies, many of which lily growers will be eager to get into their gardens. The
Hybridizers Award was awarded to Terry and Shauna Willoughby for one of their amazing new cultivars, while the
Best Alberta Bred Martagon Award went to Ieuan for a seedling from his breeding program. The winners of the
First Time Exhibitors Award were Ann and Ken Davis, who brought in a clear white seedling of unknown origins.
With the challenging season there were no Collection of Six or Junior Exhibitors. The sweepstakes competition
was a hotly contested with Bryan Bennett emerging with the Gold for his 11 firsts, Silver went to Terry and Shauna
Willoughby with 9 firsts and Ieuan Evans got the Bronze for 7 firsts. For the 20th anniversary ARLS had potted
Martagons available for sale and door prizes, allowing more visitors to add Martagons to their gardens. Door
prize winners were: Aman Mangat, Lara Roth, Arlene Tremblay, George Worthington, Annette Smith, Linda
Ainsworth, Mary Zaboschuk and ten year old Hayden Resendes who is very excited to grow his lily so he can
participate in the Junior Exhibitors in the future. The attendance at the Gardens was down slightly compared to
last year but we still had 435 visitors to the Show over the two days. Thanks so very much to the Devonian
Botanic Garden for our continued partnership and this year providing maps to the Martagon Beds. This venue
allows ARLS to continue to host the Show and display Martagons in the bed as well as Promoting genus Lilium as
an excellent garden plant.

This event would not be possible without the support of a cast of dedicated volunteers who support the set-up,
take down, and hosting of the visitors to the Show. Thanks to Cecilia Bertram, Katharina Durand, Suzanna
Durand, Ieuan Evans, Laurie Hepper Leo Krupka, Dianne Skimming, and Terry Willoughby for all of their support.
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For those that were not able to make it out to this year’s Show we’ll see you the first weekend of July 2016!
Show Chair – Lorne Kaban
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The judging team 2015 photo by Laurie Hepper
Head judge Shauna Willoughby
Judge Laurie Hepper
Head Clerk Dianne Skimming
Recorder Clerk Lorne Kaban
Classification Terry Willoughby
Classification Leo Krupka
Show Chair Lorne Kaban
Awards Chair Lorne Kaban

HYBRIDIZERS AWARD Terry & Shauna Willoughby
with Willoughby seedling

BEST IN
SHOW Brunwiek aka Brunswiek Beauty

by Britta Johnson
Photos by Laurie Hepper
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BEST ALBERTA BRED HYBRID-
Ieuan Evans with Evans seedling
photo by Laurie Hepper

NALS 2015 SHOW PHOTOS
from Calgary
NALS photos by WIntson Goretsky

ARLS members roped in the major
amount of awards

Isabell Preston Trophy- BEST IN
SHOW
Northern Carillon by Brian
Bergman

“Alberta Scene in Lilies”
NALS2015 Floral Design Section
by Cecilia Bertram Floral Design Show Chair

Flowers and plants nourish every sense but the ear. We were well nourished by the presence of the designs and
stems in the NALS 2015 Lily Show in Calgary, AB, and I thank everyone who participated in any way, but especially
the designers whose creativity made the Design Section a success.

“Alberta Scene in Lilies” the Floral Design Section of the NALS2015 Show “Celebrating Alberta Lily Hybridizers”
took the visitors on a floral design tour of Alberta in 47 designs by 10 exhibitors with their splendid interpretations
of the varied areas of Alberta.
I regret that we had no Youth Design entries depicting an Alberta Sunrise in the show as youth are the future of
our society.
Three Out of Province exhibitors gave us their versions of Snowdrifts using 3 stems of white Asiatic lilies. Pamela
Hardy of St. Louis, Missouri won the First Place ribbon for her version. Second went to David Diller from Colorado
and Third to Mary Boon of Kelowna, BC.
The Rocky Mountain Streams were depicted in diverse waterfall designs ranging from simple flowing streams to
large flowing waterfalls. The Lilium Award for the design that enhances the lily the most and the First place
ribbon went to Cecilia Bertram of Edmonton, AB, for her "less is more" design. Suzanne Stack got the Second and
Dianne Skimming the Third place ribbons.
Northern Lake Lands was to have a water feature and the creativity of most of the exhibitors came through very
nicely, a couple misunderstood the design type. First place ribbon went to Pamela Hardy and Second and Third to
Cecilia Bertram and Suzanne Stack.
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Foothills of the Rockies – a contemporary design using angles had designers using wheat, grasses, horsetail grass,
etc. for angles and flowers and native shrub twigs to create their very interesting versions of this design. Maureen
Bexson’s design got the First place ribbon and Cecilia Bertram and Dianne Skimming got Second and Third place.
Maureen is from Strome, AB.
A Spatial thrust design was used for the Alberta Black Gold design. Dani Dooley of Rosedale, AB, won the First
place ribbon and the Best Design in Show for her elegant design. Second and Third place ribbons went to Cecilia
Bertram and Maureen Bexson.
Every rancher knows Roundup Time on the Range is not a time for relaxing and our designers were very creative
in depicting it in a synergistic design that requires they use 3 or more containers. Mary Boon created a very
simple design with minimal material that earned her a First ribbon and she also won the Silver Championship
Award for the second most First Place Ribbons. We had to go to counting their Second and Third place ribbons as
Mary and Pamela Hardy were tied with 2 First place ribbons each. Neither had any Seconds and Mary had 1 Third
and Pamela had none.
Prairie Harvest – a vertical line mass design won Dani Dooley her second First place ribbon with Maureen Bexson
and Mary Boon getting Second and Third.
For Aurora Borealis – a reflective design depicting the Northern Lights, Mary Boon was awarded the First place
ribbon and Cecilia Bertram and Maureen Bexson received the Second and Third ribbons.
The Badlands of Alberta – a creative design of the exhibitor’s choice depicting the Badlands included a design
with a large rock aptly and beautifully designed by Dani Dooley won her the third First place ribbon for the Gold
Sweepstakes Award for the most First Place ribbons in the Show. Maureen Bexson and Cecilia Bertram received
the Second and Third place ribbons.

Dolores Nelson of Regina, SK and Marie Wenger of Edmonton, AB, judged the Design Section of the Show and one
of the judges reported having a challenging time determining the order of ribbons in some of the design classes.
Maureen Bexson and Suzanne Stack did a superb job of recording and tagging the winners.

Total number of designs = 47
Total number of exhibitors = 10
Number of Design Firsts = 9
Number of Design Seconds = 9
Number of Design Thirds = 9
Total Ribbons Awarded in the
Design Section = 27

PEOPLES CHOICE AWARD
CONGRATULATIONS goes out to
Suzanne Stack
who lassoed the SHOW
FAVOURITE
with Round-Up Time on the
Range

BEST DESIGN IN SHOW
Dani Dooley with Alberta Black Gold

Photos by Winston Goretsky



www.arls-lilies.org FACEBOOK Albertaregionallilysociety TWITTER @ ALBERTA_lilies
THE ALBERTA REGIONAL LILY SOCIETY NEWSLETTER

THE BULBLET
VOLUME 30, NUMBER 2 SUMMER 2015

The Alberta Regional Lily Society PAGE 13 OF 14

PO Box 68138 Bonnie Doon Edmonton, AB T6C 4G0 SEPT 2015 Copyright © 2015 Alberta Regional Lily Society All rights reserved.

The 68TH North American Lily Society International Lily Show results

The NALS2015 Show Committee would like to extend their heartfelt appreciation and
thanks to all the ARLS members and families and other volunteers who supported us and
worked so hard to put on a great Lily Show and Symposium. The numerous hours of effort had
a very smooth running event enjoyed by delegates and planners and guests.

Thank you to the presenters who gave such inspiring lily presentations for our delegates to remember.
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NEXT YEARS NALS SHOW CHICAGO July 6-10
Look for the NALS2015 Show supplement with December newsletter


